
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEET THE 2019-20 BOARD 
 
 

The 2019 Annual General Meeting was held 31 May at which the 2019/20 Board of Directors was elected unopposed. 
¸ƻǳΩƭƭ ǎŜŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ǎƻ ǎŀȅ Ƙƛ ŀƴŘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƛŘŜŀǎ ǘƘŀǘ would benefit the WSLSC 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƘŜȅΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ƛǘΦ  

 

 

President ς Paul Sullivan 
A veteran of the lifesaving world, I first became involved 45 years ago as a nipper 
at the Torquay Life Saving Club.  I continued as a patroller and then competitor at 
Torquay and 12 years ago when my own kids were young joined the Williamstown 
Swimming and Life Saving Club. All my family continue to be active members of 
WSLSC with my three children Jai, Kyle and Sinead going thru the ranks of nippers 
to now being part of senior competition and lifesaving operations patrolling our 
beach. My wife Lynley helps out assisting as an official at carnivals and is part of 
the dedicated Friday 6 am fitness class run at the Club.  As continuing President, 
my main focus for this term will be working with the Board to keep building on the 
momentum of member engagement, advocacy for a new redeveloped facility 
continuing to make Williamstown a welcoming and inclusive place! 

 

 

Secretary ς Rod Seeber 
I am retired after 42 years in retail banking, and I am addicted to ocean swimming.  

In my pre-teens I learnt to swim at Williamstown beach, later obtaining my Herald 
and Junior Swimming certificates in the (then) newly constructed members pool. I 
have been a member of WSLSC for 4 years now, coming back to Williamstown 
beach through the Mussels swimming group. The Mussels is a group of likeminded 
swimmers who enjoy the water every Saturday morning throughout the year, and 
we welcome new members. Last year I was looking to fill in some time and 
contribute to swimming, so I obtained my Bronze and Aquatic Rescue Certificates 
at the club and patrolled on the beach through summer. I am looking forward to 
my role as club Secretary, and I hope to add in a small way to this already great 
club. 
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Treasurer ς Daria Hewitt 
Hi, my name is Daria Hewitt and I joined the club about 4 years ago after 
swimming with the Mussels and I try and get down to the club most Saturdays for 
a swim.  I strongly believe in giving back to the community and with my 
background in accounting it made sense to take on the role of treasurer. 

 

 

 

 

 

Vice President ς Claire Howell 
When I joined the club 5 years ago, as a relative newbie to the area, the club 
welcomed me into the community. Since that time, I have been involved in 
surfboats, patrolling, board paddling, fund raising, water safety, as a Nippers 
parent, recently R&R and even the occasional swim (thanks Mussels). This year the 
time was right to join the Board, having developed a well-rounded understanding 
of the club. I hope to support the growth and diversification of the community that 
embraced me. 

 

 

 

 

Director for Lifesaving Operations ς Alex Walton 
LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎǘƻǿƴ ŦƻǊ о ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ƭƛŦŜ 
ǎŀǾƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƻǾŜǊ мл ȅŜŀǊǎΦ LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ Ƴŀƴȅ ŀǊŜŀǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ club, such as 
ǇŀǘǊƻƭǎΣ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎΣ ²h² ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ Lw. ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴΦ LΩƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ 
forward to working with everyone to try to improve patrolling at the club. 

 

 

 

 

Director for Major Projects ς Mark Frisby 
Mark returns as a board member for another season. The Frisby/Dawson family 
have been members for around 10 years and are often seen taking his boys Tom, 
Nick and James to the beach and competitions.  His main focus for the season will 
be the new club master plan in the Major Project portfolio, which builds upon his 
skills as a landscape architect. 

 



 

 

 

Director for Competition ς Shaun Leith 
I came to the club apart of the Bayside Advanced program in 2007 and have been 
an active patrol member and patrol captain since then. I have enjoyed all aspects 
of what WSLSC Competition has had to offer from surf boats, beach and surf 
events but prominently IRB racing. I look forward to steadily building our junior 
and senior athletes to ensure that we can offer and maintain a great competition 
brand at Williamstown. 

 

 

 

 

Director for Junior Activities ς Christine Polgar  
Christine has been a Nipper parent at the club since 2011 and a local resident for 
20 years. Her love of the beach and all things water led her to take on the role of 
Junior Activities Director last year. She has a strong belief that junior life saving is a 
great vehicle to not only introduce children to water safety, but to have fun and 
learn first aid skills in a supportive team environment. 

Christine is also a director of a small St Kilda based Architectural practice. 

Her youngest is still a Nipper! 

 

 

 

 

Director for Fundraising and Events ς Sally Leung 
¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ Ƴȅ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ȅŜŀǊ ƻƴ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ŀǎ άǎƻŎƛŀƭ ŀƴŘ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎέ ƳŜƳōŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ Ƴȅ 
8th year as a member.  I became involved with the club initially as a nipper parent, 
gaining my bronze and patrolling over summer, as well as water safety, coaching 
and carnival officialling. 

I have participated as a competitor in winter pool competition and masters and am 
currently part of our new 5 person open ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ Rescue and Resuscitation 
team.  You will see us training regularly on the beach, as well as earlier morning 
gym workouts. 

I have co-ordinated the WOW schools water safety program for the past 3 years 
and am always on the lookout for new coaches (must be over 16 years and have 
WWCC).  

Currently I am in planning for our usual fundraising activities (such as tin rattles 
and Bunnings BBQ) with other evening and day activities in the planning.  LΩƳ 
hoping you can all support these activities which are important ways of bringing 
together community as well as bringing in funds so we can continue to offer 
members and the public our services and facilities.  

 



 

 

 

Director for Training and Development ς Joel Farrow 
LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎǘƻǿƴ ŦƻǊ мн ȅŜŀǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŀƳ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ tŀǘǊƻƭǎΣ 
Training, Nippers and Competition at Williamstown. I am really excited to step into 
the role of Director of Training and Development and look forward to working with 
our patrollers to upskill the next generation of lifesavers at Williamstown. 

 

 

 
    

 
     

 
 

Director for Buildings and Grounds - Gerry Schalkwijk 
I have been actively involved with the club for 15 years since our two boys began 
nippers. After gaining our bronze we did water safety at every carnival until they 
were seniors and I then became an official in the beach area as this was also where 
my two boys excelled. I then started officalling at IRB carnivals when Dale got 
involved. We are both doing this to date. 
 
This is my second year on the board as Building and Grounds Director. My passion 
is looking after the pool and I want to keep open for as long as possible. I have a 
strong connection with the swimming group Mussels but am a summertime only 
swimmer. 

 

 

NEW LIFE MEMBERS 
 

Congratulations to Jacqui Hewitt and Janis Brooks who were awarded life membership at the AGM for their 
achievements and service to WSLSC. 

It was good for all present to hear the history of these inspiring members from Loris and Iain. 

 

Below a note from Jacqui: 



ñI was very honoured to be made a life member of Williamstown Swimming & Lifesaving Club 2019. This was made 
even more exciting because it happens to be the 50th year that I have been a member with WSLSC.  I have had 
such wonderful times at this community club - made lifelong friends, learned lifesaving skills, patrolled, gained many 
lifesaving awards and had fun.   

When I was three years old, my mum would bring me to the Learn to Swim program on the built up sand. We would 
kick our legs, wave our arms in windmill fashion and eventually learn to swim. In those days the Club gained points 
for every award, so we all did our 30 yard, 50 yard, 100 yards many times between the 'racer' and the 'diver' 
wooden structures. We were too young to get patrolling awards so repeated awards for Club points. I eventually 
taught in the "Learn to Swim " on the beach. When the pool opened I did my mile (it was so cold!), and trained for 
patrolling awards. Never really competitive by nature I was more of an endurance swimmer. I competed in March-
past a couple of times, trained in reel and line, but my parents were strict so I had to be home on the 5 o'clock bus. 

I joined the Committee (thanks Janne Stanley), was secretary from 1989-1993, and then became the first female 
president of WSLSC (1993-1996). I am very proud that WSLSC has always been very accepting of females in 
lifesaving, as well as 'social members' (from the 1920's). In 1993 I coordinated the dual affiliation with Surf Life 
Saving to ensure that we kept our fit young lifesavers that would defect to the Surf Coast. I actively patrolled from 
1991-2009 and gained many awards. In those early days we had to carry all equipment onto the beach- patrol 
shelter, IRB, boards, flags etc.. No trailer originally! I became a patrol inspector for Surf Life Vic., and eventually 
organised their patrol inspection roster as well as inspected. That taught me a wide range of lifesaving skills. 

Our era in the 1990's experienced many social events, great friendships and we had so much fun. The pool was 
volunteer only (needed pool lifeguard/bronze) and was open from early morning until dusk. We ate breakfast, lunch 
and dinner on the lawn. My children made friendships forever and competed in junior carnivals. I introduced Jeff 
Kennettôs Advance lifesaving program from my school- "Bayside College" to train young lifesavers with Neil 
Emmett, Bill Bond, Natalie Tancredi and Ross Schubach as surf instructors. Many proficient lifesavers eg Tom 
Slee, Ryan Morgan, Sarah Meehan, Shannon Baka and Shaun Leith came from this program. In 2019 Kaye 
Tomkins and myself are developing the WSLSC 100 years celebration book (1920-2020). My Lawn Lizard status 
will continue forever in this inclusive and proactive Club.  

Thankyou WSLSC members for this wonderful honour. 
 

FUNDRAISING AND SOCIAL NEWS 
 

A tin rattle on 26 May raised $2,200 ς an amazing result given the cool conditions. Thanks to all those who rattled 
for the club and to Andy who rattled in shorts and thongs for the authentic look and probably received many 
donations out of pity for his blue toes! 

The Bunnings BBQ fundraiser raised $1,676 on 23 June. Thanks to all volunteers who kept warm around the 
barbecue while feeding the masses. 

Upcoming fundraisers: 

¶ August 4th - tin rattle - Altona Maribyrnong 

¶ August 15th - movie fundraiser "Once upon a time in Hollywood" (Quentin Tarantino) - adults only [see 
flyer below]. Tickets can be booked at www.trybooking.com/BDQQC 

The June Solstice drinks and swim was a great evening with a hub-bub of chatter as the swimmers returned and 
warmed up around the fire. And was a celebration that the days shall now get longer. 

 

 
 

CLUB CENTENARY  
 

¶ Williamstown SLSC will be celebrating 100 years in 2020. We are looking for people to join a planning committee 
to organise our celebrations. For more information contact Kaye Tomkins via info@williamstownslsc.org.au 
 

 

http://www.trybooking.com/BDQQC


 
 

TRAINING AND DEVELOPMENT 
 

This season we are hoping to create a training schedule that is both flexible for our members and develops the 
necessary skills and knowledge for new awards, to make training in new awards as accessible and easy as possible 
for both new and current members. The Patrollers Quality Survey has a section of what awards you would like to 
obtain next season, so we highly encourage you to complete the survey as this will give training group the best 
idea of what awards our patrollers are interested in obtaining. For more info contact Joel Farrow. 
 

 
 

MAJOR PROJECT ς CLUB MASTERPLAN 
 

 

As noted at the AGM, the Master Planning of the new club facilities has commenced. Council has appointed Clark 
Hopkins Clark architects to prepare the Master Plan. Last week the club met with the architects, Council and LSV 



to discuss functional requirements for the project. This will enable the architects to start preparing plans for 
consultation with members and the broader community. Over the coming weeks further information will be 
provided about key dates for consultation. For further information please contact Mark Frisby or Paul Sullivan.   

 

 

CLUB GEAR 
 
Our amazing Merchandise is available all year round! We have beanies, track pants, deck coats and hoodies to 
keep you toasty during the winter months. Check out all the gear on our website and purchase by emailing Simeone 
Logan at merch@williamstownslsc.org.au to arrange pick up times. 

 
 

NIPPER NEWS 
 

 

Whilst the summer season has been packed away for a while, the Nipper winter pool comp has been keeping us 

busy. 

It is a short comp season but fast and furious. Our Nippers have been training on Saturday afternoons and attended 
carnivals at Broadmeadows and Geelong, with the State champs a few Sundays ago at Greensborough. 

Our Nippers did a fantastic job, with Williamstown coming 4th overall with only 10 Nippers when up against the 
much larger teams, the overall winner being Jan Juc. Special thanks to April Pretorius as team manager with Anita 
Harraway assisting and Fi McCarroll with her training expertise. Congratulations to everyone who competed and did 
the club proud. 

All Nipper families should keep these winter sessions in mind for next year. A great way to keep the kids occupied 
and fit with the skills learned contributing to the Summer seasons activities and competition. 

       
 

mailto:merch@williamstownslsc.org.au


 

IRB 
 

After an amazing and successful 2018, our IRB team have had to work exceptionally hard to maintain their 
position as one of the powerhouse teams in Victoria. The team started the 2019 season off with victory at 
Mordialloc by 9 points with Barwon Heads/13th beach closely in second. With conditions at Ocean Grove, the 
following carnival, deemed too unsafe to complete, the carnival was completed at Lorne. Our IRB team was able 
to maintain their dominance winning the overall point score at the second carnival but due to challenging 
conditions and a few unfortunate injuries during the remaining days at Lorne, came second to a focused and 
determined Barwon Heads/13th Beach team closely chasing Elwood team. With near perfect winter conditions 
setting the stage for State Titles at Warrnambool, our team was striving for a return to glory with the aim to 
return Williamstown to back to back State Champions. With outstanding individual efforts from the whole team, 
the team was able to collectively combine to narrowly come to Victory yet again.  

Congratulations to all team members who recently competed at the World Titles in Kingscliff. A full report will be 
included in the next newsletter. 

 

FROM THE ARCHIVES ς OPENING OF THE POOL 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



GYM & FITNESS CLASSES 
 

The club supports several fitness classes: 

EPTA sessions: 

¶ Friday 6am - strength and conditioning $8 

¶ Tues 7pm - EPTA - windtrainer sessions (BYO bike and windtrainer if you have one) $5 

¶ Thu 7pm - EPTA - strength and conditioning (let Matt Tippett know if attending 0414 303 464) 

Have you been using our new gym?  If not, it is free for all members (excluding children without 
supervision).  Dave Ly from Top Boxing is in the process of preparing some generic programs for members to use 
to help them with a self-monitored program.   
 
If you need a bit more motivation, why not come and try our Friday morning sessions from 6am.  This is 45 
minutes of strength and conditioning class guaranteed to get your muscles burning, and currently offering 
beautiful sunrises.  There is also a small group that usually cools down with a short ocean swim.  $8 for members. 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

   

LŦ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƳŀƛƭ ƛǘ ǘƻ info@williamstownslsc.org.au by the 
20th of each month.  

 

mailto:info@williamstownslsc.org.au

